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Principal’s Message

5th March 2021
Dear Parents,

As the New Year begins, let us also start anew. After the Chinese New Year Holiday, it is such a delight
to have all of our students back to school. The laughter of the students and warm greetings from teach-
ers cannot hold back the smiling faces of our little angels even their faces are behind the masks. The
campus is again filled with love and hope, fostering a happy learning atmosphere.

At early February, our school learned that the EDB offered further option for resumption of face-to-face
classes. Students’ learning and growth are of the utmost importance. With the support from the supervi-
sor, principal and all staff members, we comply with the guidelines set out by the EDB and arrange all our
teachers and staff to take regular virus tests, providing a safer learning environment for students and
anticipating a whole-school resumption arrangement. The pandemic situation is unpredictable and the
school is concerned about the health and safety of teachers and students. Prior to the resumption of
classes, the school has taken comprehensive pandemic prevention arrangement. Upon completion of
the virus tests and God’s blessing, our school is granted with the approval of whole-school resumption of
half-day face-to-face classes on 18th February by the EDB. Students are able to return to our home —
KLCPS.

The world has been in pandemic mode for a year, impacting every aspect of our lives. The learning life
in primary school is a crucial stage for the mental growth of children. Parents are encouraged to provide
support to their child upon their return to school to promote a smoother learning transition. Let our
students resume their team building activities and minimize all unwanted internet and electronic-gaming
time. Spend more time with your child and exercise appropriately. It is important to establish and share
the same vision and actions with them.

| believe that through God’s grace, the selfless care from teachers and efforts from parents, students will
be able to learn perseverance and put more hard work into their own studies. No matter what they will
pursue in the future, “an iron bar can be grinded down to a fine needle”. In two weeks’ time, students are
going to have their tests and examinations for the Second Semester. | believe that parents will spare
more time, show support and care towards your child, stimulating them to develop initiative in learning,
thirst for knowledge and pursue excellence while embracing our school spirit as a compassionate individ-
ual.

May | wish you all good health and success in the Year of the Ox.

Catherine Ho
Principal



